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From the Manager’s Desk 
 
Good afternoon everyone!  
 
Our Father’s Day Special Lunch last Sunday was popular, and the Café was busy. Hope you also had lovely 
celebrations with your families.  
 
Welcome to our new residents 
Please join me in welcoming our new residents who moved in this week, Graeme & Louise Pullar in Villa 17, 
and Sandy Watson & Roy Archer in Villa 130. We hope you will enjoy the village and our community as much 
as we all do!  
 
Relish Café Dinner Ordering & Payments 
Thank you for your understanding and helping us with the late orders and the payments in the Café. We have 
seen a difference following our message in last week’s newsletter. Below was the message for those who 
might have missed reading it.  
 
In the recent weeks, we have had dinner orders past our cut off time of 1pm. We always aim at satisfying our 
residents by being flexible with late orders, but this has become more frequent and putting pressure on the 
Café team to produce the meals in a timely manner and with the same quality. Also, we understand that at 
times, residents may have forgot their cash or debit card to pay for their orders. Again, we have been flexible 
with allowing some residents to pay the day after on good faith, but this has become more frequent and is 
challenging for the team to manage and keep track. We will be asking residents to pay when the order is 
placed or alternatively, you will be offered to charge your order to your account.  
 
Pool  
Following residents’ feedback, we have improved our Pool area by adding some furniture and pops of 
colourful items. Hope you are enjoying the “fresh” space!  
 
Annual General Meeting Monday 25th September 
Save the date, our Annual General Meeting will be on Monday 25th September at 10am. We will be distributing 
the AGM packs next week.   
  
Elections at Fairview Tuesday 3rd October  
The Election team will 
be here on Tuesday 3rd 

October from 1pm to 
4pm in the Games 
Room for any Fairview 
residents who would 
like to vote. Should you 
wish to vote and have 
not received a voting 
acknowledgement, 
please go online and 
update your 
information.  
 
  



 
Inorganic Rubbish Collection 23rd to 27th October 
The village will be having an Inorganic Rubbish Collection on the week of 23rd to 27th October. Waste 
Management will be collecting items from the designated collection point. We will provide more information 
on where and when you can start bringing your rubbish as we get closer to the date. 
 
Market Day Thursday 23rd November 
Save the date! Our annual Market Day will be on 
Thursday 23rd November. If you would like to have stall or 
know someone who would be interested in selling their 
products at our Market, please contact Diana or pop in at 
the weekend to see her at reception.  
 
Christmas’ Project for December  
Christmas is coming in just over 3 months. Yes already! 
For the occasion, we would like to throw a fun idea 
around! What about having a little competition with the 
best decorated apartment door in the Lodge and the best 
decorated mailbox for villas? There would be a nice prize 
for the 2 winners of course! We could circulate photos of 
the participants’ work and residents would be able to vote. 
If you are interested in participating in this project, please 
let us know of your interest.  
 
Events coming up… 
 

• September’s birthday Morning Tea Friday 15th September 10am 
Every month, on the 2nd Friday, I will host a morning tea to celebrate residents’ birthdays of that month. Cherie 
will contact you in advance to confirm your presence. The first event will be on Friday 15th September at 
10am. Looking forward to celebrating with you.  
 

• Welcome to new residents Happy Hour Friday 15th September 
We will be inviting residents who have moved in the last few months to join us at Happy Hour on Friday 15th 
September to officially welcome everyone. Cherie will be contacting those residents to confirm. 
 

• Prostate Cancer Fundraising Breakfast Thursday 21st September 
We will be hosting a similar fundraising breakfast to our Breast Cancer Foundation event, but this time it will 
be for Blue September in honour of the Prostate Cancer Foundation. A $20 breakfast (including a $5 
donation) will be served at 10.30 on Thursday 21st September. Please book and pay at reception. We are 
looking for residents who would like to organise the raffle prizes or speakers, please contact Cherie.  

 

• Scottish Dinner Thursday 5th October  
Fairview Social Committee is planning a great evening for you all, please book at reception.  
 

• Fundraising for Cancer Society Daffodil Day Wednesday 11th 
October 2pm 

We are sorry we had to cancel our afternoon 
Quiz earlier this week but following feedback, 
we have decided to postpone this event to 
Wednesday 11th October 2pm, giving residents 

enough notice to organise teams. Be prepared for an afternoon of 
laughter with our own Benjamin being a “Quizmaster” for the occasion. 
The platters will be served at 3pm during the break and perfect for an 
afternoon tea. Read about the details of the event at the end of this 
newsletter. RSVP and payment at reception please. 

 
Enjoy the sunny weekend ahead! 
 
Marika   
 
 

Mia and Daddy on their traditional  
Father’s Day photo 



 

Nurses’ corner 
 

 
 

 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Welcome back to another week of the Nurses’ Corner. I’ll be taking Friday 8th of September off to 
get my Wisdom teeth removed, so if I’m talking weird next week, that will likely be why. I’m hoping 
everyone is keeping well out there with this weather which is very up and down at the moment! 
 
Health & Wellbeing Tip of the Week:  
 
Did you know that laughter is often dubbed the ‘best medicine’? Not only does it lift your spirits, but 
it also boosts the immune system, reduces stress hormones, and can act as a natural painkiller. So, 
share a joke, watch a comedy, or simply reminisce over old, funny memories. 
 
Dancercise with Libby:  
 
Thank you to those who keep turning out! She will be back in again this Thursday for a 1045am 
start. This is a similar style class that focuses on building up strength, balance, & coordination, all 
of which are key to maintaining your overall wellbeing. Partially subsidized by our Residents 
Committee, the remaining cost is just $5.00 per person. 
 
"Adopt a Grandparent" Initiative:  
 
We're exploring a new collaboration with Albany Primary School, initially called “Adopt a 
Grandparent.” The program's essence lies in bridging the generational gap by allowing certain 
children, especially those missing connections with the elderly, to 'adopt' a grandparent from our 
village. This presents a dual opportunity – for the kids to enhance their reading skills and for our 
residents to form a bond with the younger generation. This isn't just about reading; it's about creating 
lasting memories and connections. If this sounds like something you'd be keen on, please do get in 
touch. 
 
Dental Hygienist Visit:  
 
WM Dental, whom I've mentioned before, is interested in sending a Dental Hygienist to Fairview 
Lifestyle Village for cleanings. We're targeting Tuesday, November 28th, 2023, for their first visit. 
The cost to Residents will be $180.00. If you are interested in this service, please reach out to me 
directly and I will book you in once we sort. 
 
Benjamin Peattie 
HOD Health & Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

From the Chef’s Oven  
 

 

Meet our Staff 
Meet Jomari! He is our new kitchen assistant who started with us last week. He 
loves sports, particularly Badminton, and other outdoor games. He works at the 
back of the kitchen, keeping Relish Café in tiptop condition, clean and tidy. Please 
come and say hi, he is still a bit shy! Welcome to Fairview Jomari.   
 
Last week’s events  
Check out our last Sunday Fathers’ Day event. Thank you all and hope everyone 
enjoyed our Sunday lunch roast.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dinner menu and alternative frozen meals 
Thank you all for coming early to pay and book your dinner meals early. It helps us to plan and know how 
many dinner meals to prepare. Cut off time is 1pm.  
 
Our weekly dinner menu is always placed at the end of the newsletter, which also details our alternative 
Frozen meals available for that week. We offer roast meals on Wednesdays and Sundays. For this week, we 
added Gluten Free Smoked Fish Pie and Beef Bourguignon as our frozen meal alternatives. Better be quick, 
it won’t last. 

 
               

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Group events & Party Bookings 
Relish Café can always cater for all types of occasions, whether it is for a small group, birthday party, 
anniversary and even just a simple get together. Have a look at the Line Dancers’ Group Long Lunch, beef 
lasagna with garlic bread and side green salad. 

   
Noris and the Relish Team 



 
 

What’s on this coming week and next 
 

Movie Group 

Tuesday 12 September – THE SECOND BEST EXOCTIC MARIGOLD HOTEL 
 

Check in again for the sequel. Richard Gere joins the original cast as the Indian management 
struggles to expand their business.   
 
Stars – Judy dench, Dev Patel, Bill Nightly, Maggie Smith and Richard Gere. 
 
Every week we endeavor to show a good quality movie for your entertainment.  Our Level 2 Theatre 
has comfortable seats and a big screen to rival Hoyts! You are very welcome to join us. 
Peter Woolnough 
  

Friday Night Raffle – 1st September 2023 

We sold four major raffles this week.  
 
The dwelling draw was undertaken by Cat Horgan, a visitor, and the winner was Priscilla 

Page. Congratulations Priscilla. We also had a special Fathers’ Day prize that was won by Gordon 
Tasker. 
 
The main raffles were drawn by Colleen Leonard and the winners were: 

Dianne Turner, Susan Keir (visitor), Earl Troughton, Rosalie Hancy, Cat Horgan (visitor) 
Yvonne Keir, Dulcie Kortegest, Don Gibbs, Gareth Hancock, Brynley Goodger, Charlotte Jacobsen 
(visitor), Ledlie Nevill, Brenda Lee, Lorraine Dale, Clark Robbie, Robin Hood, Christine Smith, Brian 
Sutherland, Barrie Flint, Brian Dalbeth, Heather Petchell and Robin Roberts. 
 
Congratulations to all of our winners. We look forward to seeing you all there this week. 
Diane Brown 
Raffle Convenor - Tel: 478 3581 

 
IT Training Company – Tuesday 12th September 
Future PC will be running a short 2-hour focus group on Tuesday 12th September from 1 to 3pm 
in the Sunroom. The 6 spaces are filled. Thank you to those that expressed interest.  

 

EAST COAST BAYS CATHOLIC PARISH 
Our Liturgy Service for this month will be held in the Sun Room, 3rd Floor on Friday 15th 
September 2023 at 11.00 am. 
 

Holy Mass will be celebrated by a priest of our parish. We are indeed very privileged to have a priest 
in attendance and to lead us at our regular liturgy gatherings. 
 
Following the Mass, we will enjoy refreshments together in the lounge. 
 
A warm invitation is extended to all who may wish to join our small community in prayer and 
friendship. 
For further information, please contact Natalie Turner (Ph: 479 9527) 
 

Garden Club - Monday 18th September 2023  
Our Spring Trading Table will be held on Monday 18th September outside the Lodge from 
10am to 12pm. Lots of bargains. Cash only. Any plants and produce will be very much 
appreciated. Inquiries phone Barbara 021-1469258 

 



 

 

Residents’ Notices 
 

BINGO 
 

Bingo is a lot of fun, 

With lots of money to be won, 

Marks off each number in the row, 

Then you can call out 

“BINGO” 

 
I would like to say a big thank you to all the people who supported the “Bingo” on Saturday night, 
including our visitors from Settlers.  All 53 of you made it an enjoyable evening and congratulations 
to Pat Gill on winning the jackpot Prize.   
 
Thank you to the Management and Resident Committee for their generous donations to help make 
the evening a huge success.   
 
Special thanks to the Bingo Team for their help in setting up and organizing the “Bingo” Night.   
Looking forward to seeing you on the 7th October, 2023 which is the next “Bingo” Night.   
 
Gordon 
 

 
 
 
 

Bingo 
As an attendee at Saturday night’s bingo, I would like to say what a great night it was. The callers 
were clear and easy to understand. It was a wonderful evening of fun, hilarity, and lots of great 
prizes. Come along next time for a great night’s entertainment. 
Robin 
 
  



 
 
 

UPGRADING THE POOL AREA 
 
On behalf of the pool users – whether they swim, walk, hop, excerise, float or just soak in the spa 
pool.   
 
Many thanks to Marika and Robyn for their thoughts and flair in furnishing the poolside – the couch, 
the cushions, the throw, the flowers. It really makes a much more attractive and comfortable 
environment. And, there is more to come! 
 
Many thanks to David – our in house wood artist – for making such a good looking and functional 
container for “the noodles”. Sure beats the black plastic rubbish bin! 
 
Many thanks to Jill for banishing the “working equipment” to its rightful home, rearranging the plants 
and starting the upgrade process. (It won’t happen overnight – but it will happen) 
 
At the risk of losing my enjoyment of the peaceful atmosphere of the pool – I am surprised that more 
residents are not enjoying this facility. With the new furniture, just sitting would be a relaxing and 
sometimes entertaining experience.   
 
What is next? Cocktails by the pool (with the little umbrellas of course), swim suit fashion parade? 
Nah! Let’s not get carried away.   
 

Suggestion from Resident 
 
For residents who are interested in recycling reusable plastic containers for takeaway food. They 
are welcome to bring their plastic containers for the takeaways from the café, only if they remember.   
 

Volunteer Driver Required 
 
We are looking for a volunteer driver to drive the village bus to Morning Melodies at the Bruce Mason 
Centre on Monday 9th October, leaving the Lodge at 9.45am and returning at 12.30pm. 
 
Please contact reception if you are able to help. 
 
 

 
 
The All Black’s next World cup match will be screened on the big TV in the lounge.   
 

• Saturday 16th September - All Backs v Namibia. From 8-30am. 

 
Please don’t try to activate the Sky channel before the matches. Someone who knows how to find 
the appropriate Sky channel will see that it is operating before the start of each match.  
 

 



 

Lost 
 
Carved wooden walking stick inlaid with some NZ Paua shell. If found, please contact Althea 
0274587676.   
 

Gareth’s Puzzle 
 
Last week's puzzle was what comes next? 
 
    E   A   D 
     l    l     l 
     l     l    l 
     l     l    l 
 
and the answer is: 
 
  G 
   l 
   l 
   l 
 
Because these are four guitar strings (drawn below the letters!) from low to high. Mnemonics for 
remembering these are Eddy Ate Dynamite Good Bye Eddy or Eat All Day Get Big Easy. 
 
This week again what comes next? 
Green salad , smorrebrod , sandwich , ??????????? 
 
Have fun with this one! 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 

Laughter Lines 

 
Humorous Quotes: 
 
1.   How come there is only one Monopolies Commission? 
2.   I don’t make jokes, I just watch and listen to the government, then report the facts. 
3.   Football is not a contact sport; it’s a collision sport. Dancing, now that’s a contact sport.  
4.   A drama critic is a person who surprises the playwright by informing him of what he  
      meant to say. 
5.   Eth: “A professional burglar! Mr Glum, you told me Ron’s Uncle Charlie was a biologist.”  
      Mr Glum: “No Eth, what I said was, that he studies cell structures.” 
    ---------------------------------------------- 
When he was in bed he was terrified that somebody was underneath it. When he got underneath 
the bed he was terrified that somebody might be on top of the bed. The psychiatrist told him he had 
bed phobia and was treating him at $100 a visit. After a year of treatment, and the loss of a small 
fortune, he told the psychiatrist he wasn’t coming back again. “I had a talk to the barman at my local 
and he solved my problem,” he said. “Oh and what did this knowledgeable person prescribe?” 
sneered the psychiatrist. “He came around to my place and sawed the legs off my bed,” was the 
reply. 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
When Abe met Isaac he said: “I hear your store was robbed last night. Lose much?” Isaac replied, 
“A little, but it could have been much worse. Yesterday I marked down the entire stock by 20%.” 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
She was ecstatic over the bargain. “Look at this dress,” she said. “I bought this for a ridiculous 
figure.” “Yeah, I know,” replied her husband, “but how much did you pay for it?” (hospital visiting 
hours are from 8am to 9pm daily). 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
The team were facing defeat. At the final time out the coach roared some fight into them. “And you 
Murphy, it’s about time you got ferocious.” What’s ‘is number, coach?” said Murph. 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
A Fisherman’s Prayer:  Oh, give me the luck to catch a fish, 
    So big that even I, 
    When talking of it afterwards,  

May have no need to lie. 
    ------------------------------------------------- 
The judge called the court to order to make a serious announcement. He said he had been bribed 
$2,000 by the defendant and $3,00 by the plaintiff. “This is a serious matter and I have given it 
earnest consideration,” he said. “I have decided to return $1,000 to the plaintiff and judge the case 
on its merits!” 
    ------------------------------------------------- 
A little bit of Trivia: 
1.   The onion comes from the Lily family. 
2.   Bulls are colour blind, therefore will usually charge at the matador’s waving cape no 
      matter what colour it is. 
3.   The finger prints of koala bears are virtually indistinguishable from those of humans, so 
      much so that they could be confused at a crime scene. 
4.   The most popular sport as a topic or a film is boxing. 
    ------------------------------------------------- 
Daffynitions: KINDRED, a fear of relatives. A NET, holes tied together with string or wire. ZEAL, 
and enthusiastic sea animal. KIPPER, a sleeping fish. LAVISH, like a lavatory. 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
And finally:  What do you call the rear entrance to a cafeteria?   Bacteria. 
    ------------------------------------------------ 
From the joke books of A. Nonny Muss   
  



 

Prostate Cancer Fundraising Brunch
Thursday 21st September @ 10:30 am  

$20 including a $5 donation 
 

Choice of Plated Breakfast

Belgian Waffles 
Served with grilled banana and bacon, fruits and maple syrup  

 

  
 
 
 

Breakfast Bruschetta   
Toasted ciabatta with roasted tomato, bacon, mushrooms, poached egg  

topped with dukkha, drizzled with balsamic reduction & hollandaise sauce  
 

   

Book & pay at reception by 19 September



 

 
 

 



 

Scottish Night
Thursday 5th October 5:30pm $30

 

To start 
Warm garlic bread   

 

Choice of Plated Main Dish 
GF Poached salmon with lemon and caper sauce  

GF / DF Braised beef bourguignon   
 

Sides 
GF Buttery mashed potatoes  

GF / DF Aromatic roasted vegetables  
(sweet potatoes, carrots, beetroots, onion & garlic)  

 

Dessert 
A traditional dessert sampler  

Cheesecake, custard fruit tarts & red velvet  
With chocolate sauce and berry coulis  

 
 
 

Please pay & book at reception by 2nd October
  

 



 

 
  



 

 Driving Miss Daisy for Total Mobility card holder:  

 
The subsidy is currently 75% per trip, to a maximum of $60 per trip, which could really be beneficial 
to the residents of Fairview. 

 



 

Strength and Balance 

Monday 11 September - 10.30am – 2nd Floor Lounge 
Please remember to bring your water bottle – it is very important to keep your fluids up. 
 
 

Physiotherapist 
Darrell has a clinic every Tuesday and works from the Doctors Room on the 3rd floor. 
If you would like to make an appointment with Darrell, please phone him on 021 046 6777. 

 
 
Tai Chi – with Weiping 

Tuesday 12 September - 1.30pm - 2nd Floor Lounge 
Monthly prepaid fee of $20 
 
Do join us in improving our health and wellbeing in a quiet, calm way. 
Our thanks to the Village Residents’ Committee for their ongoing subsidy. 
 

Beautician  

Wednesday 13 September - Natalie is at the Village every Wednesday from 9.45am – 4.00pm and 
works from the Doctor’s Room on the 3rd floor. 
 
Call or text on 0211458542 to make your booking. 

 

 

Dancercise with Libby 
Thursday 14 September - 10.45am – 2nd Floor Lounge 
$5.00 per person. 
We appreciate the subsidy from the Village Residents’ Committee. 

 
 
Restorative Yoga with Joy – Stretch Strengthen Revitalise 
Thursday 14 September - 1.30pm – 2nd Floor Lounge 
Monthly prepaid fee of $20.00. 
We appreciate the subsidy from the Village Residents’ Committee. 

 
 
Doctor 
Please note, Dr Hunter is on holiday and will be away from the village until Thursday 5th 
October. 
If you require a Doctor’s appointment, please phone Doctor Hunter’s practice as there is a locum 
covering for him. 

 
 
Podiatrist  
Thursday 21 September - 9.00am to 12.00noon – 3rd Floor Doctors Room 
If you would like an appointment to see Paul Hames, please contact Reception. 

 



 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

11 September to 17 September 2023 

RECEPTION 477 3900   /   NURSES Mob 021 861 706   /   BLOKES SHED 477 3966 

KITCHEN 477 3957   /   HAIRDRESSER   477 3950 
 

Mon 11 Sept Hair Salon  9.30am 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Strength & Balance  10.30am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Line Dancing 4.00pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Lounge 

Tue 12 Sept Mini Bus –Albany Westfield  9.15am/9.45am/10.15am Return: 10.30am/11.00am/11.30am 

 Private Meeting 9.00am to 12.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Mahjong 1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 IT Training Company 1pm to 3pm 3rd Floor Sun Room 

 Tai Chi 

 

1.30pm 

 

2nd Floor Lounge 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 Croquet  (weather permitting) 1.30pm Croquet Green 

  

Movie Group 

 

7.15pm 

THE SECOND BEST 
EXOCTIC MARIGOLD 

HOTEL 
Wed 13 Sept Hair Salon  

 

8.30am – 3.00pm 

 

3rd Floor Salon with Margaret 

 Beautician  9.45am 3rd Floor Doctors Room 

 Petanque  9.30am Petanque Court 

 Scrabble  1.30pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Thu 14 Sept Hair Salon  8.30am – 3.00pm 3rd Floor Salon with Margaret 

 Dancercise Class with Libby (New Class) 10.45am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 

 

Croquet (weather permitting) 1.30pm Croquet Green 

 Bus to Milford 11.30am Returns 2.00pm 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Art Group 1.00pm 3rd Floor Sun Room 

 Restorative Yoga with Joy 1.30pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

Fri 15 Sept Hair Salon 9.30am 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Mini Bus – Browns Bay 9.15am/10.15am Return:  10.30am/12.00pm 

 Catholic Liturgy 11.00am 3rd Floor Sun Room 

 

 

Rummikub  1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room  

Fl  Friday Night Raffle 4.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 Happy Hour – Welcoming New Residents 4.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Sat 16 Sept Croquet (weather permitting) 1.30pm 

 

Croquet Green 

 Rugby World Cup - All Black v Namibia 8:30am 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 Cards 500  9.30am 3rd Floor Games Room 

  Indoor Bowls  1.00pm 2nd Floor Games Room for 1.15pm 

Sun 17 Sept Outdoor Bowls 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 
 



 

 Dinner Menu  

11 to 17 Sept 
 

Bookings by 1 pm on the day 
(please phone 477 3957) 

Small Meals $17 – Large Meals $19 
$2.00 Delivery Fee applies per Villa 

 
 
   

Monday / Pork 
GF BBQ pork belly, glazed carrots, peas, crispy roasted potatoes 

 
Tuesday / Chicken 

GF Chicken Teriyaki, grilled mushrooms, soba noodles, julienne vegetables   
 

Wednesday Roast / Lamb – large only 
GF Braised lamb shank, jus, mashed potatoes, green beans, carrots  

  
Thursday / Seafood Treat – large only  

Prawn twister (3), Calamari (3), fish bites (3) with chips, side green salad 
Served with tartare sauce 

 
Friday / Fish   

Battered market fish, slaw and fries  
 

Saturday / Chicken  
GF Moroccan Rubbed Chicken, salsa Verde, Israeli couscous and vegetables  

 
Sunday Roast / Lamb  

GF Lamb Roast, brown gravy, peas, corn, crispy roasted pumpkin, potatoes  
 

Optional Dinner Menu – in foil tin 
 

AVAILABLE ALL DAY, JUST CALL IN, LIMITED BATCHES WEEKLY  
 

GF Fish pie $15 
Beef Bourguignon $17 

  
 


